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SEQR/ﬁI‘éENSITIVE June 25, 1982
I

ACTION 0 W

MEMORANDUM FOR WILLIAM P. CLARK
FROM: ROGER W. FONTAINE

SUBJECT: Message from Nicolaides

At John Poindexter's suggestion, I am relaying to you a message
from General Nicolaides, Argentina's new strongman. That
message was transmitted via my friend Jorge Juarez Dover this
morning in a phone call from Buenos Aires. Jorge Dover had
just spoken to Nicolaides for an hour, and Nicolaides wanted to
make these points.

First, the general wanted better U.S.-Argentina relations but
the current situation is difficult. Opinion among officers and
civilians is still embittered.

Second, the critical short term problem for the military (read
Army) is return of the remaining Argentine POWs being held by
the British on the Falklands.

Third, if the U.S. could persuade the British to release them
without a formal written armistice "the door would be open for
good relations."

Jorge repeated that message three times and asked me to pass
it on to you.

I think this is important and gives us an opportunity. The
British seem to be increasingly flexible on this guestion, but
if we move fast we can get some credit with the new government
for having brought it about -- and we should get that credit.

Admiral Poindexter suggested (and I strongly concur)that a
message from you to the Secretary of State sharing the contents
of this message would be the next step. Attached at Tab I is

a memo from you to the Secretary of State on this matter. If
we move expeditiously, I believe we can start repairing the
damage faster than earlier anticipated.
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Recommend you sign the memorandum to the Sec¢ 2tary of State
describing the content of the Nicolaides message.

Attachment

Tab I Memorandum to Secretary of State for signature
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